
2 GOVERNANCE 

2.1 MEMBERS OF COUNCIL 

2.1.26 COUNCILLORS CONTINUINING PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT.  

OBJECTIVE: To ensure that Elected Members have equitable access to a range of relevant training and 

professional development opportunities to enhance their ability to fulfil their roles and responsibilities as 

elected members. 

Mandatory Training 

The Shire of Wickepin recognises the importance of providing Elected Members with the knowledge and 

resources that will enable them to fulfil their role in accordance with statutory compliance and 

community expectations and make educated and informed decisions. 

Pursuant to the Local Government Act 1995, Elected Members must complete Council Member Essentials 

which incorporates the following training units: 

a) Understanding Local Government; 

b) Conflicts of Interest; 

c) Serving on Council; 

d) Meeting Procedures and Debating; and 

e) Understanding Financial Report and Budgets. 

Certain exemptions, specified in the Regulations apply. 

 

Council’s preferred provider for the training is WALGA (WA Local Government Association). 

All units and associated costs will be paid for by the Shire and must be completed by 30 June in the year 

immediately following the elected Member’s election. The training is valid for a period of five years. 

Additionally, the Shire will publish, on the Shire’s website, training undertaken by all Elected Members 

within one month after the end of the financial year pursuant to Local Government Act 1995. 

It is Council’s preference that the training is undertaken via the eLearning method which is the more cost 

efficient form of delivery. It is acknowledged however that there may be Elected Members who prefer to 

receive training face-to-face and/or opportunities to attend training which is being delivered in the region 

or in the Perth metropolitan area.  

Personal development  

Elected members are encouraged to identify individual and group personal development needs to 

enhance their effectiveness. As the needs of individual council members may vary, each member is 

encouraged to seek the assistance of the Chief Executive Officer in analysing his or her particular 

requirements and in identifying appropriate courses, seminars and training to meet those needs.  

Guidelines 

Considerations for approval of the training or professional development activity include: 

• The costs of attendance including registration, travel and accommodation, if required; 

• The Budget provisions allowed and the uncommitted or unspent funds remaining: 

• Any justification provided by the applicant when the training is submitted for approval; 

• The benefits to the Shire of the person attending; 

• Identified skills gaps of elected members both individually and has a collective; 

• Alignment to the Shire’s Strategic Objectives; and 

• The number of Shire representatives already approved to attend. 



Consideration of attendance at training or professional development courses, other than the online 

Council Member Essentials, which are deemed to be approved, are to be assessed as follows: 

• Events for the Shire President must be approved by the Deputy Shire President, in conjunction 

with the CEO; and 

• Events for Councillors must be approved by either the Council or the Shire President, in 

conjunction with the CEO. 

Any expenditure commitments associated with training or professional development must be performed 

by and authorised through the CEO. 

Funding for Professional Development  

The council will allocate funds for professional development during the budget process 
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